CITY OF HIDEAWAY, TEXAS
BOARD OF ALDERMAN

REGULAR PUBLIC MEETING

IN COMPIANCE WITH THE TEXAS GOVERNMENT CODE
HIDEAWAY LIKE CLUB, INC.
MEMBER SERVICES BUILDING-CONFERENCE ROOM
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 19, 2019 @ 4:30PM

The regular public meeting of February 19, 2019 was called to order at 4:30 PM by Mayor Pat
Bonds. In addition to Mayor Bonds, those present were Aldermen Bynum, Godfrey, Hutcheson,
and Peacock. Guests attending included Anita Anderson, Joe Dillard, Scott Hunt, and Elaine
Yenne. Mayor Bonds asked Alderman Hutcheson to lead the group in the Pledge of Allegiance
to the Flag. This was followed by a prayer.

Mayor Bonds asked for the approval of the minutes of the previous meeting held November 20,
2018. These had been received electronically by the Aldermen. There were no suggested
changes to the minutes and Aldermen Hutcheson moved that they be accepted as written.
Aldermen Bynum seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Mayor Bonds then asked Aldermen Bynum to give the Council a report of the financial results of
2019 to date. She did so and there was no discussion.

The next item was for any presentations by citizens. There was none.

The next item on the agenda was the presentation of the update of the wastewater planning
team. This report was given by Richard Peacock. He gave us an update and he told us that an
engineer has been hired by the name of Randy House.

The next item was to consider and vote of the City Council May election. The secretary, Judy
Blossom, reported that the city only had three (3) applications for the three (3) positions.
Therefore there will be no need for an election. The positions filled are for Mayor, Ray
Hutcheson, for Aldermen Place 1 is Pat Bonds, and for Aldermen Place 2 is Bill Rumsch. At the
meeting on May 7, the Mayor, and three Aldermen will be sworn in.



Next item was from the Council that does not require a vote. The first item was presented by
Mayor Bonds. He stated that numerous people have complained about the cost of electricity
has been going up. It was suggested that residents be reminded in the newspaper that
everyone can shop for their power rate. One of the sites to check out is Powertochoose.com.

Mayor Bonds wanted the Council to know that it was brought up at last night’s board meeting
that at our back gate road and FM 16 that the road has been washed out. The county has
promised to get it fixed.

The meeting was adjourned by Mayor Bonds at 5:30pm.

Respectively submitted,

Judy Blossom

City Secretary



